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From the Principal 
As planned we present this mini newsletter to celebrate end of term events. Again 
this week, our resilience has been put to the test at the end of a very long Term. I 
hope that families holiday plans will not be affected in the days to come as events 
unfold. 

Ms Farinosi organised another successful cross country faction event. Students 
supporting their peers to complete the course for the good of their faction team 
demonstrated the qualities we expect from students at EPS. All staff were proud of 
each child as they committed to achieving their personal best. 

Keyed Up Music provides music lessons to children across the metropolitan area. 
They are a private business who will hire the music room for after school lessons for 
students at EPS. Lessons will only go ahead based on gaining enough students to 
make the business viable. Please see information on page 5 of this newsletter. 

It was disappointing that the Year 2 and 3 excursions have had to be cancelled, 
however we do have a number of incursions planned in Term 3. 

Well done to all students for working hard throughout Semester 1. Reports are read 
by Mr Baily, Mr Minson and myself and we thank all teaching staff for the completion 
of reports and the discussions that have arisen from this reporting period. Our kindy 
students received their first report and our pre-primary students their first formal 
school report. Please meet with your child’s teacher in Term 3 if you have concerns. 

Wishing all families, a safe and enjoyable holiday break. 

Kim Perkins 

Upcoming Events 

July 

Fri 2 
 Last Day of 

Term 2 

Mon 19 
 First Day of 

Term 3 

Thu 22 
 Kapture School 

Photos 

Fri 23 
 Kapture School 

Photos 

 P&C Day WA 

Fri 30 
 R17 Assembly 

 Y3 Aussie of the 
Month 

August 

Mon 2 

 School Board 
Meeting 7.15pm 

 Mater Dei 
Musical Tour 
Incursion 

Mon 9 

 Science Week 

 West Oz Wildlife 
Science 
Incursion 

Tue 10 
 West Oz Wildlife 

Science 
Incursion 

Wed 11 
 P&C Meeting 

7pm 

Fri 13 
 PP1 Assembly 

 Edgemen: 
School Disco 
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Faction Cross Country 

Panda’s Picnic 

R2 Assembly 

Aussie of the Month 

Aussie of the Month 
Laila has been chosen as the Year 4 Aussie of the 
Month as she displays all the qualities that make her 
an excellent student. 

She is a person who always strives to do her best and 
gets on with the task with little fuss. Laila is a mature 
and thoughtful student, with a touch of spark, whose 
behaviour and attitude towards school is outstanding. 
She works hard in all she does, and this has allowed 
her to achieve great results in her work. 

Laila is well liked by both students and staff and can be relied upon to 
perform any task to a high standard. She is keen to help all those around her 
without being asked, as well as being a very caring person towards her peers. 
Laila is always a pleasure to have in the class. 

Her fine qualities of endeavour, keenness, reliability, respect, thoughtfulness 
and responsibility make Laila a very worthy recipient of Aussie of the Month.  

Congratulations Laila. 

Thank you to EPS School Board Chair, Rebecca Wright, for presenting the Aussie of 
the Month Award. 



Merit Certificate Recipients 
Congratulations to the following students who received a merit certificate at the 
assembly on Friday 25 June: P1 Alexia P, Jack F, Luke G | P3 Indie F, Meira J | R1 
Amy W | R2 Jack W, Maddison W, | R3 Luke P, Zoe B | R4 Bastian F, Evelyn C | R5 
Hugh P, Isabelle E | R6 Amelia W, Hugo T | R8 Dylan G, Layla A | R12 Maja W | 
R16 Sienna K | R17 Madison S  

Faction Cross Country 
Last Wednesday, our students ran their hearts out at the Faction Cross Country carnival. There were many fantastic 
results on the day and some very close finishes that kept our parent helpers, who were finish line judges, on their 
toes! Most of all, we are incredibly proud of all our students who showed incredible determination to finish the 
course. Some photos are on the next page. 

Overall Results 

1st place - Leeuwin (455 points), 2nd place - Challenger (405 points), 3rd place - Parmelia (342 points), 4th place - 
Batavia (282 points). 

Congratulations to the following students who have qualified for the school Cross Country Squad with their times 
from the carnival: 

 

Football West Kick It Skills Soccer Program at Edgewater Primary School 

Football West are running soccer clinics for students in K-6 on the Edgewater Primary School oval after school on 
Mondays in Weeks 2 – 5 in Term 3. Please see details on how to register at the end of the newsletter. Numbers are 
limited. 

Year 1 and 2 

Callum D 
Mason C 
Riley T 
Troy H 
Chase B 
Finley Mc 
Reserve 1: Orlando N 
Reserve 2: Hunter N 

Ella M 
Stephanie M 
Sienna K 
Lacey G 
Ella A 
Emma J 
Reserve 1: Harlow H 
Reserve 2: Eedie Bo S 

  

Year 3 and 4 

Adam B 
Jacob G 
Liam A 
Joshua C 
Rhys C 
Gino F 
Lucas C 
Reserve 1: Alfie C 
Reserve 2: Dejonte N 

Alexis P 
Milly BS 
Elara B 
Layla D 
Skye Mc 
Reserve 1: Sienna K/ Autumn D 
Reserve 2: Aurora K 

Year 5 and 6 

Harry BS 
Hugo T 
Bobby K 
Oliver N 
Ashton B 
Adam S 
Reserve 1: Zac S 
Reserve 2: Cameron D 

Chloe D 
Jamima J 
Charlotte C 
Scarlett B 
Roxane A 
Lucy K 
Reserve 1: Kushee H 
Reserve 2:  Rylie H 



Maths Champions 
Congratulations to the following students who have made personal achievements 
in Mathematics: R1 Dongcheng Y, Amy W, Harrison R, Anaia J | R2 Cynthia Z, Alexis 
P, Lilah F, Sharlett B | R3 Maem S, Max G, Charlie C, Bella G | R4 Sehansa S, Bastian 
F, Jasmine G, Mya A | R5 Isabelle E, Cameron D, Xanthe B, Ryan G | R6 Ashton B, 
Jamima J, Rylie H, Zac Q | R7 Ollie N, Laila D, Zac S, Isla S | R12 Michael M, Millie B, 
Kian B, Alfie C, Elara B | R15 Finley M, Viya C, Lacey G, Daniel D, Harlow Y | R17 
Lucas C, Andre C, Layla D, Mika I 

Kapture School Photos 
Thu 22 & Fri 23 July 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjvzs-UwfngAhXXe30KHQCyA98QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fcookridgeprimaryschool.blogspot.com%2F2012%2F06%2Fmaths-champions-more-free-pearson-games.html&psig=AOvVaw0M


Panda Picnic 
On Thursday 24 June, Edgewater Primary was one of the five schools chosen to 
attend the Panda Picnic. Thirty lucky students were chosen across year five and six 
to take part in the excursion on behalf of our school. At the picnic, students 
participated in several cultural activities, and they all had a chance to practice their 
Chinese by interacting with students from other participating schools. Some 
activities that they really enjoyed 
were making the Jian Zi (Chinese 
shuttlecock), learning how to use 
chopsticks and making Chinese 
traditional masks. It was a great day 
to celebrate the Chinese culture and 
also to reward the students who 
have shown outstanding progress in 
their learning.  
Well done for all your participation 
and positive behaviour!  
Miss Yang—Languages Specialist 
Teacher 

Assembly—Year 4 Room 2 
The students in Year 4 Room 2 wondered how Australia could be better if one of them was Prime Minister! They 
got so excited at the prospect, that together with Miss Smith, they turned all of their ideas into an item for their 
assembly. 

Their ideas varied from 
using a UNO reverse 
card, having a Yum Day 
to eat only fast food, to 
driving cars, to giving 
everyone who arrived in 
Australia from overseas 
a hug, to de-
commissioning the 
Geelong Football Club 
from the AFL and putting 
labels on everything. 

Acting these ideas out on 
stage lead to some 
hilarious results! 





Tickets will go on sale through Ticketek from July. 

We will publish choir lists and a basic floorplan to help you when purchasing tickets. 

 

 


